
STATE BOARD OF LIBRARY EXAMINERS MEETING 
June 20, 2025 

State Library of Louisiana, Baton Rouge LA 
9:30 am 

 
CALL TO ORDER 

 
The State Board of Library Examiners of the State Library of Louisiana, in accordance with provisions 
of Louisiana Revised Statutes of 1950, Title 25, Chapter 3, Section 222, held a meeting at the State 
Library of Louisiana on May 17, 2024, with the following members present: 

Amanda Taylor, Chairman 
Mary Cosper LeBoeuf, Member 
Michael Golrick, Secretary 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT 

 
Amanda Taylor called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m. State Librarian Meg Placke spoke briefly to 
the Board. She noted that the agency is in the process of reviewing the appropriate sections of the 
Administrative Code. It is possible that the several categories of certificates are no longer necessary. 
She will have some revisions to the language drafted. 
 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 

Michael Golrick made a motion to approve and adopt the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded 
by Mary Cosper LeBoeuf and carried. 
 

MINUTES 
 

Minutes of the meetings of May 17, 2024 were approved as presented. 
 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 

On a motion by Mary Cosper LeBoeuf and seconded by Michael Golrick, the board voted to go into 
Executive Session at 10:15 am. to review the applications for renewal of certificates and discuss the 
process and grading of the test. Renewal applications were reviewed. The test was administered. Upon 
a motion by Amanda Taylor and seconded by Michael Golrick, the Board voted to return to open 
meeting at 3:26 p.m. 
 
After review, it was found under unanimous decision that Continuing Education requirements had been 
met; therefore, renewal of certification for the following was approved until 2029: 
 

Krishanda Sanders 
Jennifer Seneca 
Barry Bradford 
Karla Kirby 

Charlar Brew 
Kelly LaRocca 
Kytara Gaudin Christophe 

 
Marvin “Trey” Lewis communicated that he would not seek renewal of his certification. 
 
The following candidates were granted Executive Certificates, which will expire in 2030: 

 
Larry Angelle Michelle Parrish Brittany Whitfield 

  



 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
The Board discussed the next date of the exam and agreed to schedule an examination in September 
2025, either September 5 or 19, at the State Library of Louisiana, Baton Rouge 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 
There was no further business to discuss, and the meeting adjourned at 3:27 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Michael A. Golrick 
Secretary 


